Minutes of the Pedals meeting held on 15 November 2010 at The Globe PH
Present:  
Andrew Martin, Hugh McClintock, Liz Kirk, Arthur Williams, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Andrew Househan, Dave Clark, Susan Young, David Earnshaw, Terry Scott, Pete Elderton, Peter Briggs John Bannister and Gary Smerdon-White (Ridewise)
Apologies for absence: 
Richard Mallender and Roy Wilson, 
Discussion with Gary Smerdon-White (Ridewise): 
Gary gave an update on recent Ridewise activities particularly with respect to the Rural Rides programme. Ridewise has an allocation of money to promote Rural Rides in 2011. Promotion will be primarily over the net and using flyers. Rides are covered by insurance. 
There was much discussion about what kind of information should be on the website and how to promote the website itself e.g. through social networking. 
Gary said he would soon be writing to all Ride leader volunteers about the new arrangements. He suggested that promotion of rides begin in February 2011. 
Regarding the Great Notts Bike ride, Nottinghamshire County Council does not have the money to run this, but Perfect Motion (Sports Management Consultancy based in Beeston, who have managed the Ride for the last few years) think they can get big name sponsors. Watch this space!
Finance. 
Chris Gardner has not been able to get to our meetings for some time as he has been extremely busy with his work etc. This means that he still needs to take the bank account over as Sue is still receiving stuff related to this. The financial situation is satisfactory, she reported.

Some funding opportunities have been identified for applications for special project funding and Arthur Williams offered to collate and compare these:-
1. Naturesave Trust

2. Lush (-directed towards specific campaign issues)

3. Nottingham Uni Community Fund

4. Veolia

5. Groundwork East Midlands

6. Lilian Hind Trust.

Bike Parking at Nottingham Station. 
Peter Briggs reported on the issues he raised with East Midlands Trains at the recent EMT/SWT joint stakeholder meeting in London:-
1. It is very complicated to book a cycling reservation

2. It is often not clear where to put your bike on the train

3. How does EMT expect to deal with a future increase in demand for cycle carriage

Also, we need a high quality “Join Pedals” sign, or something similar in the cycle compound. A smart card system for regular users may well now be installed; Keith Morgan is investigating this with EMT.
A52 Sharphill Woods subway. 
Some progress has been made on this important route. Presently it looks like at the very least there will be a pedestrian facility allowing passage under the A52; this will be signed once the anti-motor bike barrier has been installed, as agreed with the landowner of the farming land to the north, and the pile of earth blocking the northern entrance to the subway removed. 
Hugh has suggested to Jeremy Dixon of A-One Plus that he get the Highways Agency to agree to a site meeting of all interested parties to discuss this further, following his recent visit with Karina Wells to check the clearance both in this subway and in the one near the Silverdale roundabout under the A453. 

Hugh also said that he and Julian Bentley had been trying to get more support from cyclists in Ruddington as well as West Bridgford.
Nottingham Night Light, 18 Feb. 2011 
Dave Clark and Pete Elderton reported back on this. A space has been allocated in Trinity Square for bike related activities e.g. Cycle Magic. It takes place on Feb 18th. 
Pedals volunteers will be needed to help with these activities and to lead rides with decorated bikes. 
Helen Hemstock of The Big Wheel is working on this with Sharon Scaniglia of the City Council, in consultation with Pedals, Ridewise and the Cycling for Health and Ucycle Project Teams. Terry Scott and Cathy Melia are trying to interest local CTC members in supporting the event.
Membership. 
Now that the membership database is running, ideas are sought for how this can be used more effectively, e.g. in sending out special emails to members in the same postcode area to help in getting comments to use in putting together a Pedals response to the many consultations we get, particularly from the City Council.
Rushcliffe Borough Council proposed ‘Move and Mingle’ cycle routes suggestions: 
Some progress has been made on the Move and Mingle cycle routes initiative. There will be a meeting next January, to be attended by Hugh, Terry Scott, Pete Elderton and Gary Smerdon-White for Ridewise.
Pedals Facebook Page. 
Larry has sorted this. There is not much on it yet, but comments need to be monitored.

Transport Direct Cycle Journey Planner – meeting to discuss local promotion. 
This needs more promotion as it is not used much at the moment. However, it needs to be more accurate and making revisions need to be less cumbersome.

Autumn Newsletter. 
This will probably go out within a week, after various delays with Portshel Press, whose Director had been away for an operation.
NET Tram Extension lines to Chilwell and Clifton. 
This is partly financed by the workplace levy, so might result in an increase in cycling. How will Pedals plan for this? Presentations in affected workplaces were suggested.
Hugh reported on the meeting which he and Matt Easter of Sustrans had with Andy Cooper and colleagues from KENTAG, who are campaigning for a further extension (of NET Line One) from Phoenix Park to Nuthall and Kimberley etc. Steve Barber (Vice-Chair of Broxtowe Borough Planning Committee, BACIT campaigner and Pedals member) also attended and this very much encouraged the group to think carefully about the potential for integrating cycling with their (long-term) tram development plans.
Framework Housing Association Bike Club (bike recycling) is soon moving to an industrial estate in Bulwell. It was not yet known just how much they would be affected by the major public spending cuts affecting FHA in general.
Forthcoming Events:-
1. Christmas social on Dec 20th. No quiz or slide shows this year, it was agree. Members to bring along some food.

2. January: Meeting with Chris Carter

3. February: Meeting with Jo Ward (Sustrans Ucycle Project)

4. March: No speaker

5. March: AGM to be held on a Saturday (in the hope of attracting new attendees)

6. April: special discussion for second part of meeting (topic to be decided later)

7. Francis Ashton (Discussion on road safety in Nottingham including promoting cycling to and from schools).

